CCI Subcommittee B Transmission Letter for Revisions to History Minor

Date: February 27, 2008

Subject: Proposed Revisions to the History Minor

From: Jay Hobgood

Subcommittee B considered the proposal for the revisions to the History minor at its meeting on November 15, 2007.  After a thorough examination and discussion of the proposal, the subcommittee unanimously approved the proposal with contingencies.  The Department of History addressed the contingencies and the proposal is being moved to the CCI for its consideration.

The proposed revisions are:

1.  To increase the credit hours required for the minor from 20 to 25;

2.  To allow 5 credit hours from the GEC Historical Studies category taken at the 

     200-level and above to count in the minor;

3.  To require History 398 (Introduction to Historical Thought) for all minors; and

4.  To eliminate the geographical distributions currently required in the minor.

The principal rationale for increasing the number of credit hours from 20-25 is to add History 398 as a requirement for all students in the minor.  The Department of History feels “quite strongly” that History 398 “provides students with excellent foundations and skills in research communication and critical thinking.”
The rationale for the elimination of the requirement of geographical distributions is to allow students to craft minors with more focus and substance, which is consistent with some of the learning outcomes articulated in the McHale report.

The principal foci for discussion were:

1.  The increase in the number of hours required for the minor from 20 to 25.  The

     subcommittee ultimately felt that the increase was justified in light of the goals

     and other revisions proposed by the Department of History;

2.  Point 3 in the information on The Undergraduate Minor in History which stated

     that students must receive a minimum grade of C in History 398 was inconsistent with

     Point 7 in the General Information on Minors in  the Arts & Sciences which stated that

     students must receive a minimum grade of C- in order for a course to count in a 

     minor.  The requirements for the minimum grade of C in History 398 are made 

     explicitly in both places now. 

